The Governing Body of the City of Liebenthal met in regular session on Monday November 9, 2020 at the City Building at 6:00 p.m.  Presiding was Council President William Stark, attending council members present Kathy Herrman, Darrell Warner, Barbara Matal, Stephanie Schmidt, and City Clerk Beverly Stark. No residents were in attendance.
Minutes from a meeting held October 5, 2020 were read. W. Stark moved to approve the minutes as read, K. Herrman seconded, vote unanimous, motion carried. Minutes from a meeting held October 12, 2020 were read. W. Stark moved to approve the minutes as read, B. Matal seconded, vote unanimous, motion carried.
Clerk’s Notes: The requisition of materials and paperwork for the SPARK Program for COVID related expenditures was completed. Culligan’s annual maintenance of RO units is ongoing. The Clerk has prepared a flyer to be included in the next billing to inform residents. The survey work for permanent access to the sewer lagoons has been completed, and we await notice from the City Attorney. A debit card for normal expenditures is not available to the City. The mayor reported that Shelby Waterhouse will be taking a new position at the first of the year.  The Council will post an advertisement after receiving a letter of resignation. 
Old Business: Mitchel Jacobs of Mitch’s Trash Service was unable to attend this meeting and will attend the next regular meeting in December. 
New Business:  An unsigned, note was received in the City drop box on 11-9-20 that contained a racist remark. The Council does not respond to or act on unsigned, inappropriate complaints. Ordinance 2020-02 was presented to the Council authorizing the City to make sewer system improvements. D. Warner moved to pass Ordinance 2020-02 as written, K. Herrman seconded the motion, vote unanimous, motion carried. It was suggested that interim financing be considered for the sewer improvements until the loan and grants can be accessed. USDA will reimburse any interest accrued with this action. It was suggested the City Accountants be questioned about this to determine the best course of actions, and revisit this at the next regularly scheduled meeting. 
Calendar/City Events: No new events are pending.
The list of bills was presented for approval.  D. Warner moved to approve payment of the bills, B. Matal seconded, vote unanimous, motion carried.
The next regular meeting is scheduled for December 14, 2020 at 6:00 p.m.
There being no further business to discuss, D. Warner moved to adjourn the meeting, B. Matal seconded, vote unanimous, motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 6:43 p.m.
							
							_______________________________________
							Mayor

							_______________________________________
							City Clerk
